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PRESIDENT'S
STATEMENT

You may be wondering why we are presenting 2019 at this

time.  Indeed, COVID plays a role. Our annual meeting to

celebrate 2019 was scheduled for March 18th, 2020.  The state

went into quarantine March 13th ending our plans.  We

regrouped with the expectation that we would surely be able

to showcase this information at the White River Clean-up in

September.  As cases spiked, that event turned into a virtual

celebration that brings us to this digital space.  We remain

pleased to present the 2019 accomplishments and look forward

to sharing the 2020 annual highlights at our March annual

meeting, which we anticipate will be virtual. 

In 2019, Muncie Delaware Clean and Beautiful conducted

gateway cleanups as a part of the United Way Day of Action,

co-hosted the Annual White River Cleanup, partnered with Ivy

Tech to start up Tidy Up Tuesdays downtown, provided supplies

to Indiana Academy students for a Village Cleanup, partnered

with BSU Student Government for a Riverside/Normal city

cleanup, provided supplies to neighborhood associations in

May for the MSD neighborhood cleanups, and facilitated other

small volunteer group beautification activities.

M E L I N D A  M E S S I N E O

Board President



FINANCIAL
OVERVIEW

OPERATING SUPPORT

Donations: $2,000.00

Grants: $3,000.00

WRC Sponsorships: $6,100.00

EXPENSES

Administrative: $4723.35

Programs: $5,777.24

Financial Position

Beginning Balance: $26,788.55

Support: $11,100.00

Expenses: $10,500.59

Ending Balance: $27.387.96


